
RFP QUESTIONS – QUESTION RESPONSES PROVIDE IN RED BELOW 

1. Given recommendations to minimize human contact due to COVID-19, would the Commission
consider accepting electronic submissions to reduce risk to the team required to print the proposal, 
delivery professionals, and your staff?  MPC will accept electronic submissions.   However, please 
ensure that proposals are submitted as print ready PDF files and do not exceed 10MB.  MPC staff 
will make any necessary print copies for review team members on 8.5 x 11 inch plain paper, double 
sided.  MPC staff will not be responsible for making any formatting adjustments for scaling, non-
embedded fonts, pagination, etc. 
All submissions must be received by the date set forth in the RFP. 

2. With existing constraints due to COVID-19, it’s difficult to obtain original signatures and notarization.
Would the Commission consider accepting digitally authorized signatures and notaries on forms for the 
proposal’s required forms?  MPC will accept digitally authorized signatures and notaries. 


